To:
Nancy Davis Bray, Interim Dean of the University Library and Instructional Technology Center 

From:
The Executive Committee of the University Senate

Date:
October 1, 2009
Re:
Election of University Senators
It is time to consider the elections of your unit (college or library). However, your unit does not require an election this year. 
The total number of senators apportioned to your unit is: 2

Numbers of Senators Apportioned to Your Unit and Their Term
	Senators Continuing Service

	Christine Zuger (2008-2011)

	Edward Whatley (2009-2012)


Consultations with ECUS

If we can be of any assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact us via email at ecus@list.gcsu.edu.  For your convenience, we have attached relevant documents to this memo, as described on the following page. 

The 2009-2010 Executive Committee of the University Senate

Cordially, 

Dr.  Karynne Kleine (COE, Professor of Early Childhood and Middle Grades Education), 

Presiding Officer of the University Senate and Chair of ECUS
Dr. Ken McGill (COAS, Chair Professor of Chemistry),


Presiding Officer Elect of the University Senate and Vice-Chair of ECUS

Dr.  Craig Turner (COAS, Professor of Mathematics), 

Secretary of the University Senate and of ECUS
Dr.  Deborah Vess (COAS. Professor of History and Interdisciplinary Studies), Past Chair of 

ECUS and Presiding Officer of the 2008-2009 University Senate

Dr.  Dorothy Leland, President of the University 

Dr. Sandra Jordan, Provost and Vice President of Academic Affairs

Christine Zuger (Library, Associate Director for Technical Services and Associate Professor of 


Library Science) Chair of the Subcommittee on Nominations
Dr. Dean Baker (COHS, Assistant Professor of Nursing) Secretary of ECUS

Dr. Tanya Goette (COB, Professor Faculty Coordinator for Graduate Programs in Business)
Relevant Documents
*The Corps of Instruction List (Appendix A). The Corps of Instruction list indicates faculty members who are eligible to vote. Faculty members in the Corps of Instruction who meet the requirements set forth under Item 1 in the memo from ECUS are eligible for election. 

*Fall 2009 Apportionment Report (Appendix B). The apportionment report for the election of senators for Term beginning in 2010 is based on the Corps of Instruction list and uses the Huntington-Hill method of apportionment (the method used by the United States Congress) to apportion 34 of the 37 elected faculty positions on the University Senate to the colleges and the library.  The number of senators apportioned this year to each of the colleges and the library is indicated on the chart, and did not change from the numbers that resulted from last year’s apportionment. 
*Terms of Service (Appendix C).  The Executive Committee has devised a plan to implement the change in University Senate bylaws from electing senators for two-year Term of service to three-year Term service.  This year, two-thirds of the senators (12) will be elected to serve three-year Term, while one-third (6) will be elected to serve two-year Term.  The “Term of service” document shows each senator, whether a senator’s term is ending or continuing, and the number of senators to be elected for two-year and three-year Term per area.

*Election Calendar 2009-2010 (Appendix D). Since August 2006, the colleges and the library have notified the Executive Committee of the University Senate of their election process by December 1 and of the results of their elections by February 1.   

*Board of Regent Policy on the Corps of Instruction and University Senate Bylaws (Appendix E).  The Bylaws explain in further detail the apportionment and election process, while the BOR policy defines the members of the Corps of Instruction.   

